


LETTER FROM THE INDEPENDENT BOARD COMMITTEE 

Having taken into account the recommendation of the Independent Financial Adviser in relation 

thereto, we consider that 2024 MTA No. I and the 2024 MCSAs and the respective transactions 

contemplated thereunder (including the respective proposed annual caps thereof) are conducted in the 

ordinary and usual course of business of the Group, are in the interests of the Company and the 

Shareholders as a whole and on normal commercial terms or better and terms of the transactions are fair 

and reasonable so far as the Independent Shareholders are concerned. 

Accordingly, we recommend that the Independent Shareholders vote 111 favour of the relevant 

ordinary resolutions set out in the notice of the EGM to approve each of 2024 MTA No. I , 2024 MCSA 

No. I and 2024 MCSA No.2 , and the respective transactions contemplated thereunder (including the 

respective proposed annual caps thereof). 

Yours faithfully, 

LAW Elizabeth 
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